Town Street Resurfacing

There is only bad news for Town Street residents from Norfolk County Council’s Highways department it appears.  Despite a petition, signed by numerous residents and road users, calling for the road to be properly resurfaced, the answer was a resounding ‘no’ from the County Council. 
The Parish Council has been trying to get NCC Highways to rebuild the road properly for some years but without much joy. Residents were urged to sign a petition and write to local and county councillors about the appalling state of the road, which causes homes to shake and plaster to crack on walls when heavy lorries pass. Many residents took up the call but the replies all pointed to the fact that the road is not major enough to warrant the expenditure, especially after the freezing conditions of the past few months had caused havoc across the County’s road network.

Residents had written calling for resurfacing, speed restrictions, traffic calming measures and better policing of the roads in Upwell but the County Council could only offer the installation of further drainage gullies to help drain surface water off the road in wet conditions. This work will be carried out later this year and will result in ‘patching’ of the carriageway in the affected areas.

Undeterred, the Parish Council will continue to press for a resolution to the problematic road surface along Town Street. If you are affected by this issue or would like to write in support of local residents, please contact Adrian Gunson: Cabinet Member For Planning & Transportation at County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH.
